
  October  2023    

“Pastor’s October Thoughts” 
 

Dear Friends, 
Can you believe it? It is October already. The leaves are beginning to 
show their vibrant colors before falling to the ground. It marks the ending 
of summer and the beginning of the season of harvest. Many are the 
families who are going about canning the fruits of the season, the harvest 
of the gardens. Just a couple of days ago I saw neighbors taking one 
more harvest of hay off the field. What a wonderful time of year it is. 
Recently we had “Log Cabin Days” in Plymouth and soon we will have the 
“Covered Bridge Festival.” Both carry with them a message of strength 
and endurance. 
The Psalmist David, repeatedly tells us, “Give thanks unto the Lord.” 
Giving thanks is a way of life, an attitude of gratitude. We have so much 
for which to be thankful, and we often overlook the difficulties which make 
us tempered and strong. The tree that is made to make a beautiful violin is 
a tree that is tempered by the winds and the storm. Out of all experiences 
of life we can proclaim gratitude. At the very least God allows the storms to 
come that we are tested, tempered and strong. In the process, if we allow 
God makes us into the finest instruments of His kingdom.  
A theme that has been prevailing in my thoughts recently is that of Hope, 
taken from Romans 8:18-25, “For in hope we were saved.” The thought 
that comes to my mind comes out of everyday situations. Are we offering 
hope in every area possible as followers of Christ? We are the church and 
whether we like it or not we are part of this ever-changing world. We are 
called to share in how we are offering Christian hope and thus changing 
lives. If we were to do a self-examination of all the areas in which we as a 
church reach out, would we be found lacking? We have done wonderfully 
well in some areas and failed in others or at least not lived up to our full 
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potential. 
We are a part of this world as I mentioned, and yet we are different from 
every other aspect or institution of this world for we have the capability and 
the potential to offer hope, real hope found in Jesus Christ. Are we ready to 
share the gospel message? Do we have that hope that comes from faith in 
Christ and Christ alone? 
If your faith needs a little shoring up I hope that you will share in worship an 
study over the month of October and fellowship in and through the church. 
There are truly many opportunities to grow in faith. 
May God bless you in this, the season of gratitude. 
 
In the love of Our Lord, 
Pastor Vernon and Karen Palo. 
 
 

PALO'S ON THE MOVE 
 

Pastor Vernon & Karen Palo are Moving, BUT not retiring. 
Karen and I became the proud owners of a home in N. Kingsville back on       
August 1st.  
 

Since then we have been painting, cleaning, moving little stuff, etc. On Tuesday 
October 3rd the movers are coming to help with all the big/heavy items. We are 
excited, it is the first time we have owned a home since entering the ministry in 
1992. Boy, home prices have sure escalated in the last 31 years.  
 

Once again, I/We are not planning on leaving the ministry anytime soon. We 
simply found a home that we feel will meet our needs for many years to come. 
At some point in the future we hope to have an open house and invite the church 
family over.  
 

Please know that as always, your pastor is only a phone call away. Yes, we will 
be a few miles further away, but please understand that prior to my appointment 
to Saybrook & Plymouth, driving home used to 
take a 1 1/2 to 2 1/2 hours one way. 
 

Our new home is located in N. Kingsville but 
comes with a Conneaut address. 
7505 Tamkrist Trail 
Conneaut, OH 44030   
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12 Abbie Shaffer 
13 Richard Arnold 
13 Bobbi Brindley 
13 Bridgett Stiltner 
13 Rick & Sheri Leavitt 
17 Dennis Heil 
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24 Cheryl Josson 
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27 Richard Clugh 
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Our Gifts 

Saybrook Methodist Church 
Stewardship Update 

Year to Date as of  08/30/2023 
    General Budget  $102,044.00 
     Expenses  -$142,304.00 
                   Deficit -$40,260.00 

Saybrook Methodist Church 
Sunday Morning Worship at 10:00am 

 

Worship on Wednesday at 6:00pm  

Plymouth Methodist Church 
Sunday Morning Worship at 8:30am 

Our Services 

Please keep these families in prayer that 
have recently lost a love one 

 

The Family of Cindy (Nicholson)  
Don & Christine Nicholson at 

 2474 Hines Rd. Kingsville, OH 44048 
 

The Family of Brian Rice  
Sue McCracken 

942 St. Rt. 307 West 
Jefferson, OH 44047 

 Card & Words of Support  
are Welcomed 

 

The Family of Harold Loudermilk 
Hal Loudermilk  
2983 Brown Rd. 

Ashtabula, OH 4404 
 

Our Prayers 
Our Service Men & Women, First Responders, Our Government (Elected Officials) 

Our Church & All Churches, Students, Teachers, Staff, Schools  
Our Pastor & Family, Missionaries, Sonja Trisket, Doug Moore Sue McCracken, 
Brian Rice, Chip Titus, Roy Moyer, Ginny Mann, Liz Ostrander, Betty Hansen, 

Phyllis Wright, Dean Moore, Kurt Brindley, Linda Johnson, Sarrah Brown, Jackie 
McKee, Jim McKee, Keith Youngberg, Louise Ebetino, Chuck Ebetino, Kelly Forren, 
Virgil & Carol Hammonds, Gary & Debbie Munson, Mike Greenwood, Kathy Feiler, 
Dixie & Larry Leggett, Billy Hudson, Diane (Swiger), Chris Stiltner, Tim Cambell, 

Rev. Joe Platt, Kelli Nelson, Jim Smith, Barb Conrad, Pam Thompson,  
Genny Wallace, Sonja Trisket, Tom & Donna Orr,  Roberta & Mary Lou,            

Hanna Powell, Charles Fuller, Alice Conrad, Craig Harding, Vanessa, Jane Wallace, 
Ed Wiley, Shirley Lyon, Richard Clugh, Scott Stumbo, Marianne Frounkler,         

Trish Stanford, Lou Buck, Jill Mihocko, Bob Brobst, Marge Norquest, Erick Pimental 
Don & Mary Clugh, Karen Klimek 

 



 
 
Allegany West Annual Conference 
Oct. 12, 13, 14 
 

Pastor Vernon & Karen Palo along with Earline & Roy 
Stiltner will attend the first Annual Conference of the  
Allegany West Annual Conference to be held at the           
Reynoldsburg Methodist Church in Reynoldsburg OH  
(located on the S.E. side of Columbus.  
A Conference report and time of official celebration 
will  
be held back at both Saybrook and Plymouth locations. 
 

As of August 9, there were 511 Churches in the Allegany West Conference with       
Circuits (Formerly called Districts in the UMC) Our circuit is #8 the Erie Circuit made 
up of Northeast Ohio and Northwest PA. Also as of August 9 there were 26 churches in 
the Erie Circuit. Our presiding Elder (formerly called  DS or District Supertindents) is 
the Rev. Duk Hee Han of Correy PA.     

In addition to the 1st Annual Conference of the Allegany West Conference, we 
are required to have a local conference. This local conference will just be for 
the Saybrook/Plymouth Charge. The date is Monday October 30 at 6:00 to be 
held this year in the sanctuary of the Saybrook church.  
 
All groups within each church are encouraged to submit a statement of goals 
for the coming year.  These reports would be appreciated by Tuesday Oct. 24.  
On a side note this will be the first time in many years that the local Church  
Conference will not be lumped together with 15-20 other churches. Who 
should attend this church conference? All are welcome to attend, especially as 
we are learning about being Global  Methodist 



Plymouth Methodist Church 
Produce Distribution  Oct.16th. 
The Food Distribution is always on 
the 3rd Monday of each month  unless 
Monday is a holiday, then it will be on 
Tuesday.  Volunteers are needed at 
1:00pm to help sort and from 3-5pm 
to hand out the produce. From 5-6pm 
cleanup. 
 

The Food Pantry is open on the 4th.   
Monday of each month from 3-5pm. 
 

AD Council meeting will be         
October 9th. At 6pm 

AA Meetings are on Wednesdays 
from 5-6:30pm and on Fridays from 
11-Noon. 

 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

We always need volunteers at the 
church to make chores a little easier.  
So if you can help please do. 
 

There’s sign up sheets at the church 
for volunteers to clean the upstairs 
rooms of the church or little things 
that might need attention. 
Or maybe you would like to sign up to 
be the Special music or Liturgist 
needed for Sundays. 
 

 

 Chocolate, CHOCOLATE, Chocolate 

                  O'  So Yummy 
          DAFFIN'S CHOCOLATE 
The Plymouth Methodist Church will 
have Daffin’s delightful Chocolate 
available for Halloween and the Fall 
Harvest season.  
Stock up for yourself or those special 
Family members and Friends.  
Very soon little "Trick or Treaters” will 
soon be knocking at our doors.  
 

Daffin's Chocolate Bars are only 
$1.00 and come in a variety of flavors, 
starting with the traditional  

 

Milk Chocolate    Almonds Pretzel 
Crisped Rice    Dark Chocolate   

Peanut Butter & Carmel 
 

Find the Daffin's Chocolate of your 
choice on the table in the Narthex as 
well at the monthly Free Dinner on the 
last Thursday of October and 3rd 
Thursday in November.  



NOT JUST A MEMBERSHIP CLASS,  
The class coming up is NOT strictly a New Members Class. Rather a class for what 
it means to be a follower of Christ,  In the context of being a part of the Global 
Methodist  Church. This new Class is designed for ALL who attend the Saybrook and 
Plymouth Methodist Churches. 

Our first gathering is scheduled for     
Thursday October 5th, at the Saybrook Church.  
Second Session Oct 19, at the Plymouth Church    

 October 26, Saybrook Church     
November 2, Plymouth Church 

All 4 Sessions will begin at 6:00 and ending no later than 7:15.  It was designed this 
way so we might be on our way home before dark. Our last session will occur just be-
fore the time change. Program topics will be the same during 1st and 3rd ses-
sions. You may attend at either church. The final two sessions will be in part to an-
swer specific questions of class participants. If you would like a ride call the church 
office at 440-969-1562 or Rev. Palo at 440-813-9145 

ALL SAINT'S DAY 
Sunday November 5th is "All Saints Day for both the 
Saybrook and Plymouth Churches. 
 

During the 8:30am service at Plymouth and the           
10:00am service at Saybrook we will be lifting up the 
names of those loved ones who have passed in the last 
year. If you would like the name of a loved one listed in 
the bulletin and to light a candle in their memory, please 
call the church office and share the name of your loved 
one as well as a few bits of information. If you have a 
picture of the individual, that would be most helpful. 

 
 
 

COMING SOON………... 
TIME CHANGE NOVEMBER 5TH 
Remember to set your clocks back one hour on Saturday 
November 4 before going to bed. Enjoy the extra hour of 
sleep.    



 

It’s Time for the PARTY! 
 

Operation Christmas Child 
 

Shoeboxes need to be packed! 
Saturday October 21 10:00-12:00 Saybrook 
Sunday October 22 After church Saybrook 

Mon.-Wed. When church is open at Saybrook 
Sunday October 29 After church at Plymouth 

Every shoebox packed is a GOSPEL OPPORTUNITY in the life of a 
child, their family, friends and community. We become missionaries as 

we do this simple giving of gifts as a token of  
God’s love for children around the world! 

You may also collect a box to pack on your own from either of the 
churches. Box dedication will be in early November.  

National collection week for boxes is Nov. 13-20.  
If you have questions contact Karen Palo.  



SWISS STEAK DINNER 
Saturday October 21th.,2023 

4:00pm - 6:30pm 

SAYBROOK 

 METHODIST CHURCH 

7900 S. Depot Rd. Ashtabula, Ohio 

 

MASHED POTATOES 

VEGETABLE 

ROLLS 

HOME-MADE PIES 

BEVERAGE 

ADULTS—$12.00 

CHILDREN under age 10—$5.00 

CHLDREN under age 3—FREE 

 

COME HUNGRY 

CARRY OUTS AVAILABLE 

440-969-1562 



TRUNK OR TREAT for  both the Saybrook and     
Plymouth churches will be held in the Church Parking Lots 

 October 28th.  
Saybrook 3:00 - 4:30  

Plymouth  5:00 - 6:30   
 

Church Parking Lot Families from both churches are invited 
to decorate your car trunk, back of your truck or van in 
some Biblical theme, in addition to handing out treats.  
 

We had a lot of fun with this last year. We will share 
thoughts on decorating in upcoming church bulletins. 
 

Both Saybrook and Plymouth Townships will recognize 
Trick or Treat with the Ashtabula Community scheduled        
 for 5:00 to 7:00pm.  
              
               Saybrook Church will be giving out Hot Dogs  
                   and other snacks during Trunk or Treat 



HELP WANTED HELP NEEDED 
 

It’s fall, a beautiful season that always leads us to holidays like Halloween, 
Thanksgiving, and Christmas.   As a church family we know that this is a very 
busy season and as a family, we have always met the challenge.   
 
This note is focusing on our Family Christmas Project.  The Saybrook Methodist 
Church has been serving Christmas families for over 30 years. During that time 
there have been many changes.  It started by some ladies gathering items in the 
balcony and men of the church delivered  the items to all the families.  Now the 
families come to us as it has expanded to using many rooms for their food,    
clothing, and gifts.  As with any family, people have different jobs as the family 
grows.  It is no different with our church Christmas Family Project.  Many people 
in the past 30+ years are no longer with us but you, as the family, are always   
willing to help by sharing your gifts and talents to ensure this family project con-
tinues. 
 
To give everyone the ability to contribute, there will be a meeting at the church on  
Wednesday, October 11 at 1P.M.  It will be a great time of fellowship and 
sharing.  The many aspects of this program will be discussed and offered for help. 
If you aren’t able to attend but are interested, please call the church and let Betty 

know.   Some of our past helpers are having issues that aren’t allowing them the 
ability to do as much as they have done. As this article stated, much help is    
wanted, and much help is needed.    

Thank you in advance, looking forward to seeing you.  



SATURDAY, OCTOBER 7TH      
AT 6:30PM  

THE FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
4353 Park Avenue 

Ashtabula, OH 44004 
Gospel concert with the Common 

Bond Quartet from Winchester, KY 
Free Admission 

Love Offering will be taken 
The church will also be hosting a   

potluck supper with the group prior to 
the concert at 5:00p.m. You are      
welcome to bring a dish to share     
and join us.  No need to RSVP 

 

Catholic Charities are 
taking donations for 
many individuals 
within our  
community. 

 

Blankets and Bedding are needed. 
Twin, double, queen size blankets 
Twin, double, queen size linens 
Crib size blankets and linens 
 

Donations may be dropped off at the 
Catholic Charities office located at 
4200 Park Ave. on the 3rd. Floor,    
between Monday and Friday from     
8-4pm. 
 

If you have any questions, please   
contact Angalica Gladney at Catholic 
Charities of Ashtabula County        
440-992-2121 Ext. 7036 or via email 
at angalicag@doyccar.org. 
 

If you rather drop the items off here at 
the church we will take them to    
Catholic Charities for you. 

World Mission Outreach 
 

John and Vi Mikolaj have participated in 
mission work in Nepal the past several 
years. 
 

They will be leaving the week of       
November 26th for another missionary 
trip to Nepal. 
 

The importance of missionary work in 
Nepal cannot be overstated. 
 

Nepal is a very small country landlocked 
between China on the North and India 
on the East, West and South. With a 
population of 30 million people, this is a 
Communist controlled country with  
considerable government unrest. Three 
fifths of the population is made up of     
people under the age of 30, with   Hindu, 
Buddhist and Muslim accounting for 
95% of the country’s religious groups. 
Only 1.4% of the population are     
Christian. 
 

John and Vi will be involved in a 
“Living Waters” ministry this year edu-
cating those they will be working with in 
how to purify their water source along 
with spreading the Gospel of our Lord 
and Savior. 
 

As we leave our church we read the 
message,  
“You are entering the Mission Field!” 
 

Let us help those who are venturing into 
the Mission Field with our offering and 
our prayers. 
 

Donations may be sent to the Saybrook 
MC 7900 Depot Rd. Ashtabula, OH 
44004 





2 Corinthians 9:6-8 
 Remember this: Whoever sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, and whoever sows 
generously will also reap generously. Each of you should give what you have decided 
in your heart to give, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful 
giver. And God is able to bless you abundantly, so that in all things at all times, having 
all that you need, you will abound in every good work. 

The next few pages are 
THANK YOU letters 
and cards from the 
Scouts, Ted & Judy 
Fronk and Team David’s 
Angels, Ashtabula Ele-
mentary School, Happy 
Hearts, & our Missionar-
ies the Batschelet’s  
Thank you all for the love 
and support you have 
given. 
Blessings………. 









A week and a half ago we had the privilege of 
giving the message in a congregation with 
which we have shared a long and treasured 
friendship. Saybrook Methodist Church in 
Ashtabula, OH is a congregation full of     
wonderful friends with hearts for serving the 
Lord. We love worshipping with you 
(especially in the summer while your services 
are still lakeside)! Thank you for inviting us 
to share about the Lord’s work in Honduras 
with you! Thank you Roy and Earline for           
welcoming us into your home. We appreciate 
your hospitality! We look forward to our next 
visit. 
We also want to thank all of our new friends 
at Plymouth Methodist Church in Ohio. We      
enjoyed sharing our hearts and stories with 
you. While this was our first visit to your    
congregation, we hope it won’t be the last. 
Thank you for welcoming us to share with 
you.  

A Thank you letter from our Missionaries  
Ethan & Ashly Batschelet 



It is an honor to welcome Rev. Ethan Batschelet as our new General  
Director at El Sembrador! Together we will continue to sow the seeds of 
faith and hope! Our mission continues, steady and stronger than ever!  



THE PUMPKIN PRAYER 
 
CHOOSE A PUMPKIN 
Lord fill me with your wisdom and 
guidance. 
 
SCOOP OUT THE INSIDES 
Lord take out all of my fussies and 
frownies and fill me with your love. 
 
CARVE THE EYES 
Lord, open my eyes to see all the 
beautiful things you have made. 
 
CARVE THE NOSE 
Lord  help me to be a sweet, sweet 
fragrance for you. 
 
CARVE THE MOUTH 
Lord help me to always speak your 
words of loving kindness. 
 
PLACE A LIGHT INSIDE 
Lord help me be a light to others for 
you have filled  
Me with your light 

 
JOKIN’ AROUND! 
 
Q: Why didn’t any skeleton get invit-
ed to the Halloween party? 
A: They are a bunch of no bodies! 
 
Q: Why do guoules and demons got to 
Halloween parties together? 
A: Because demons are ghoul's best 
friends. 
 
Q: Why was the goblin never invited 
to a Halloween party? 
A: He was a messy eater 
 
Q: What do sea monsters eat at      
Halloween Parties? 
A: Fish and Ships! 
 
Q: Why did witches stop having    
Halloween parties in a cemetery? 
A: Everybody kept dying to get in! 





 
 

HOLD ON TO AMERICA 
JoAnn M. Stiff 

 
When Columbus discovered America,  

He did not know that he had found  
A land to be populated with free men, 

Where peace and justice would abound. 
A seed of truth was planted in the new land 

That Columbus could not have known. 
Would be cultivated and nurtured in love 

After if was carefully sown. 
 

Men like Washington, Jefferson and Lincoln  
Helped the seedling grow straight and tall,  

And patriotic men have given their lives  
So our nation would never fall. 

 
May we always cherish this precious freedom 

Keep it tightly within our clasp. 
 

There is no other government in the world  
With such liberty in its grasp, 

But to remain free we must do our duty,  
Stand firm and staunch and pray; 

God has given us a country richly blessed 
Let us help to keep it that way. 

 



A Shining Light 
Poet: Catherine Pulsifer 

 
A pastor is a beacon of light 

Shining bright in the darkest of nights 
A guiding hand, a comforting voice 
Helping us to make a wise choice. 

 
A pastor is a faithful servant 

Dedicated to the Lord, in all that he does. 
He preaches the Word, with all of his heart 
Spreading the love of God, from the start. 

 
He offers encouragement when we are down, 
He listens with care, when we wear a frown, 

He offers support when we need a friend, 
He is there for us, until the very end. 

 
So here's to you, dear Pastor true 

Thank you for all that you do, 
For sharing the love of God, with all of your might 
You are a blessing from God, truly a shining light.  
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